



Kathleen Sebelius, Governor  
Thomas E. Wright, Chairman  
Michael C. Moffet, Commissioner  
Joseph F. Harkins, Commissioner

February 22, 2008

JIM ROBINSON  
DOUBLE EAGLE EXPLORATION INC  
800 2 47<sup>TH</sup> ST STE 318  
KANSAS CITY MO 64112

RE: LEASE: LAUBHAN 2A  
LEGAL: 1160'FSL-865'FWL 07-14S-12W  
COUNTY: RUSSELL  
API NO: 15167234000000

Dear Mr. Robinson:

This letter is to inform you that you have been granted an extension of time in which to close the drilling pits associated with the drilling of the Laubhan 2A well.

The original 365 days for closure expired December 18, 2007. This extension will expire September 18, 2008. We urge you to make every effort to close these pits within this time frame. In the event there is water standing in these pits, please dewater and dispose of fluids in an authorized disposal facility to expedite closure. Extension of this time frame automatically extends the time period for filing the Closure of Surface Pit form.

*Failure to close the pit or request an additional extension prior to the expiration date may result in a fine in accordance with K.A.R. 82-3-602(c). An additional extension will only be granted for good cause and after K.C.C. field staff has made an inspection of the site. Should field staff discover that said pit has been closed before the date of extension request, an administrative penalty may be assessed to you through K.C.C. invoice.*

If you have any questions in this regard, please do not hesitate to contact Jonelle Rains at (316) 337-6226.

Very sincerely yours,

Doug Louis  
Director

cc: Jonelle Rains  
District #4

# Double Eagle Exploration, Inc.

800 W. 47TH ST. / SUITE 318 / KANSAS CITY, MO 64112 / (816) 531-0202



KCC Conservation Division  
Attn: Doug Louis  
130 s. Market, Room 2078  
Wichita, KS. 67202-3802

RE: Lease: Laubhan 2A  
Legal: 1160'FSL - 865'FWL 7-14S-12W  
County: Russell  
API #: 15167234000000

Dear Mr. Louis:

At this time, I would like to request reconsideration of your March 18, 2008 date for closure of the rotary pit on subject lease. As I advised in our letter requesting an extension, Berentz Drilling and Murfin Drilling were involved in a disagreement over the rig. It sat on location for a year before Murfin removed it. Immediately upon removal of the rig, I put roads back into pasture, cleared the location to the satisfaction of the land owner, and filled two of the pits. The large pit, with the drilling mud, is being closed as fast as nature will let us. I have checked and there is one foot of ice on top of this pit, but when it is possible to truck, the water hauler estimates approximately nine loads of water. At this time, we would have to haul very early mornings when the ground is frozen, which we would do. However, it will be necessary to wait until the ice melts. If we overcome this, we still have to depend on mother nature to cure the drilling mud before we can cover the pit. The time frame for the drilling mud to cure varies with the weather and can take several months. At this point, we have not neglected to fill the pits but have actively proceeded as fast as possible.

For the above reasons given, I would like to request a six month extension and if, at this time, the mud has not cured I will advise. Except for this one pit, we have completed the abandonment of this well. We have pleased the owner on restoration, we paid for crop damage, Berentz Drilling has paid him storage, and we have filled two of the pits. Weather permitting, we will properly close the one remaining pit in the next few months.

Sincerely,

Jim Robinson